

Jane Swift

Kevin J. Sullivan Secretary Matthew J. Amorello Commissioner

December 18, 2001

James J. Decoulos, PE, LSP 248 Andover Street Peabody, MA 01960

Dear Mr. Decoulos:

Reference is made to your Fax dated December 17, 2001, regarding the original date that the Massachusetts Highway Department (MassHighway) laid out the State Highway in the Town of Aquinnah.

Please be advised that the state road in the Town of Aquinnah, has been laid out on October 1, 1913, as a State Highway by the Massachusetts Highway Department.

Any prior roadway ownership or maintenance responsibility should be researched at the Dukes County Registry of Deeds.

Thank you for bringing this matter to our attention.

Sincerely,

Bernard E. McCourt District Highway Director

GTA/vr

Cc:

**BEMcC** 

HW

File

ATRUECOPY-ATTEST

SECRETARY, MASS. HIGHWAY COMM. MASS. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

Commonwealth of Massachusetts